

Grafton City Council Proceedings
September 9, 2024



Mayor John W. Bork convened the regular meeting of the Grafton City Council at 7 PM, September 9, 2024 at Grafton City Hall.  Answering roll call were Dalluge, Fossey, Hulshizer, Kruger, and Schaub.  Visitors were Bruce White, Kyle Tabbert, Ken Borchardt, and Mark Borchardt.  Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.  Fossey motioned, 2nd by Dalluge to approve the minutes from the August 12, 2024 regular meeting.  Motion carried. 
Mayor Bork closed the regular meeting and announced that this was the time and place for the nuisance hearing, requested by Ken Borchardt.  Mark Borchardt, speaking on behalf of Ken Borchardt, discussed the nuisance letter received by Ken.  They would like more clarification on exactly what needs to be done at the property to satisfy the city.  The city will put together a more detailed list for them.  After some discussion, Mayor Bork closed the nuisance hearing and reopened the regular meeting.  Borchardt’s then left at 7:10 PM.
Clerk presented the financial reports, past due utility accounts, and bills to be paid.  Hulshizer motioned, 2nd by Fossey to approve the financial reports as presented and pay all bills due to date.  Motion carried.
The annual City Street Finance Report (Resolution #2024-19) was presented by the clerk.  Kruger motioned, 2nd by Schaub to approve the report.  Upon roll call vote, all council members voted aye.  Resolution #2024-19 is passed and approved.  Clerk will file the report with the Iowa Department of Transportation.
Fossey motioned, 2nd by Schaub to approve the building permit from Hope Smith at 309 4th Avenue to build a 6 foot privacy fence.  Motion carried.
Under old business, nuisance properties and junk vehicles were discussed. There was no new business. There being no further business, Fossey motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer for adjournment.  Motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.




__________________________________                                      _________________________________      John W. Bork, Mayor              			               	       Renee Petersen, City Clerk                                     












 

